MEETING OF SYRESHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Held on Wednesday 27th September 2023
at 7.30 p.m. in Syresham Village Hall Meeting Room , Main Road, Syresham, NN13 5HE
Present: Cllr D Dunkley (DD) (Chair), Cllr I Draper (ID) (Vice-chair), Cllr David Cranwell (DC) Cllr J Haycock(JH), Cllr H MacIver(HM), Cllr C Munsey(CM) Acting Clerk.
2 members of the public present.
DRAFT MINUTES
1.  To receive and accept any apologies for absence.
Apologies were received by the Chair from Councillor D Green and Gary Lowther
2. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION SESSION – A member of the public shared with the Councillors the fact that the 7.47 a.m. bus to Banbury now drops students off at the college. There was however a problem last week when Stagecoach sent a single instead of a double decker bus. They have now been told to prioritise the route with a double decker bus.
· A member of the public pointed out that other areas are receiving funding for projects from HS2 and suggested we try too. It was stated that we tried to obtain funding from HS2 for updating our streetlights, without success. We do however intend to try again, but it must be for something specific.
· A member of the public enquired how the appointment of the new Councillor was done. It was pointed out that the vacancy was well advertised and there was only one applicant. The applicant still needs to be formally accepted and this will be done at the next meeting.
3. To receive and approve for signature the MINUTES  of the extraordinary Parish Council Meeting held on 24th July 2023 – proposed ID, seconded HM – and the Parish Council Meeting held on 26th July 2023 – proposed HM, seconded ID.
It was resolved to approve the minutes and the Chair signed them.
4. MATTERS ARISING – from 24th July - i) Cost of upgrade to website. HM to chase up and matter to be put on next agenda
                                                                  ii) Contact Helmdon for a copy of the form they use for residents to complete on this subject. DD to investigate. To be put on next agenda.
                                       From 26th July – i) Clearing of public footpaths by Michael Dempsey. WNC say that the farmers are responsible. However they are still responsible for those not on farmers’ land. Needs to be followed up.                                                                   
                                                              ii) Parking in the village. Helen Howard did not approve of the ideas put forward of diagonal parking. 
                                                             iii) High Street pavement. It would appear that the pavement Cllr Bambridge looked at was not the correct one. Still needs to be followed up.                                                                                                                          
                                                             iv) 20mph signs. Twenty is Plenty signs  have arrived and we need to decide where to put them. DC to look at locations. DC also has Neighbourhood Watch signage that needs to be erected in the village.                                                                                                                                            
                                                             v) Bus Service to Banbury – matter dealt with.
                 5.   To receive DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST under the Council’s Code of Conduct related to business on the agenda – None received.
                 6.   To receive REPORT FROM COUNCILLOR Dermot Bambridge, Ward Councillor Silverstone Ward WNC. 
Cllr Bambridge will take the matter up with WNC if farmers do not clear footpaths.( It was pointed out that the footpath in Malt Lane is blocked by the maize.).
There is no update on the Truck Stop and warehouse application at Shack’s Barn.
There has been a complaint regarding noise from the A43 from a Syresham resident and the suggestion made that noise barriers are erected. The cost would be between £20,000 and £45,000 per mile. Cllr Tony Bagot-Webb is dealing with this in his role as Cabinet Assistant for Highways. Cllr Bagot-Webb pointed out that since the road opened in 2002 there have been no other complaints regarding the noise issue. The resident is welcome to make sound recordings from their property if they believe the noise level is unacceptable and submit them to the relative Highway authorities.
Thanks were expressed to Cllr Bambridge for his report.    
                 7.   To receive PLANNING APPROVALS as follows:-
                                                       - Aston Martin – advertising consent for sign on front and rear façade of main buildings as well as pylons. 2023/6219/ADV
                                                        - Hoppersford – full planning granted.  WNS/2023/0488/FUL
                 8.   FINANCE   i) To approve the following payments
Payee               Amount                   VAT             Cheque No.           Details        Power
Nest                   41.19                       0                   D/D                    Pension Aug.  LGA 1972 s112(2)                                       
HMRC              554.54                       0               Debit card            PAYE  Aug.       LGA 1972 s112(2)                                      
E Lavers           882.00                       0               101795                Aug. Salary       LGA 1972 s112(2)                                  
E Lavers               8.80                       0                101796               Postage             LGA 1972 s111(1)                                  
E Lavers              16.00                      0                101797                Stationery        LGA 1972 s111(1)                                    
C Munsey           30.00                      0                101798               Leaflet distrib. LGA 1972 s111(1)                                   
C Munsey            87.24                     0                101799              CC Fair Exp.       LGA 1972 s111(1)                               
C Munsey          10.49                         0              101800              Stationery          LGS 1972 s111(1) 
BT Group plc     230.46                    38.41           D/D                 Phone bill+ line LGA 1972 s111(1)                                 
PKF Littlejohn    252.00                   42.00          101801           AGAR audit         LGA 1972 s111(1)
It was resolved to pay the above. Proposed JH, seconded HM.
ii) To receive bank balance- only available till the end of August 2023                                                                                             
Community Account £8501.56                           Business Account £31,433.88
It was resolved we accept these figures up until that date.
             9.   To receive approval for purchase of Poppy Wreath for Remembrance Day.                                               
It was resolved to purchase wreath.
            10.   To receive AGAR External Audit  Report. Everything was in order. It was resolved to accept this report. Copy to be put on Parish notice board. 
             11.   OTHER INTERNAL REPORTS
                     i) To receive SWINGFIELD REPORT from Cllrs Green and Munsey – DD has reported the water leak outside Swingfield to Fix my Street. Nothing has been done so HM will follow up with Anglian Water. The play equipment is in need of a clean, but it was felt it best to now leave this until the Spring. The rot has increased on climbing wall section of the Timber House, but the main Structure is not too bad. There is a cap missing in ‘shop’. Keep an eye on this. Wildflower meadow needs to be cut back. DG to attend to this. Instructions to check the padlocks on sub-stations to be added to inspection report form. 
                     ii) To receive YOUTH PROVISION REPORT. The children who came enjoyed it, but the number was very low. It also clashed with Pantomime rehearsals. There are presently no parents willing to run a Youth Club , so it would need to be funded. If the Parish Council could not fund it, they could perhaps make a contribution.                                                                                                           
DC reported that he has contacted West Northants Youth Engagement in Brackley, but has so far received no reply. The suggestion was made that older children doing the D of E award might volunteer to help as part of their award requirements.                                                                                                   
 It was resolved to publish the report in the Syresham Times and also on the website. It was also resolved to ask how much they would charge for another taster session.
                    iii)   To receive COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE REPORT. The Communications Committee has not had a chance to meet. Item to be put on next agenda.
                     iv)  To receive report on THE CLIMATE CHANGE FAIR. CM reported that it went very well with a relatively good attendance and members of the public in the hall virtually all of the time. Thanks were expressed to the Councillors who helped and to Mrs Steph Brackpool for all the work she did on the day.
                 12. To receive update on SWINGFIELD LEASE. The lease has now expired and the George Timms Trust have problems obtaining the previous lease. They have, however, sent a letter to the Parish Council giving their permission to continue to use it.                                                                           
It was resolved that the Parish Council approach their solicitors to obtain a price to draw up a renewal lease’
                 13. CORRESPONDENCE :-
                      i) To consider letter sent by resident complaining about the high level lighting at the Red House development. 
It was resolved to contact the Plymouth Brethren and ask it they would consider installing low level lighting similar to that in the village hall car park in order to protect wildlife and the environment.
                       ii)  To consider  the WNC Consultation on Preparedness for Emergencies. To be an item on the next agenda.
                 14.  DATE OF NEXT FULL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING – Wednesday 25th October 2023 – NOW REVERTED TO THE ORIGINAL DATE OF 18th October 2023.
The meeting closed at 20.40.
Christina Munsey
Acting Clerk
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